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Tuesday 11th March 2014 
 

Welcome by Chair 
 

Apologies 
 

Adoption of minutes: 11/02/14 
 

Police report 
 

Matters Arising: Community planning 
Secretary Report 
Treasurer Report 

Reports: 
 

AOCB 
 

What's On 
 

Close meeting 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
Minutes Tuesday 11th February 2014 

 

Apologies 
Leanne Ward, PC Fiona Gilchrist 
 

Present 
Jimmy Yule, Kevin Davanna, Zoe Inglis, Margaret Kay, Mike Inglis, DJ, Alec Park, 
Graeme Hutchieson, Les Duff, Iain Scott, Ann Thompson, Steven Brown, Julie 
Douglas 
 
Adoption of minutes of 12/11/13, 10/12/13 & 14/01/14: Les Duff and 
Graeme Hutchieson 
 
Police Report 
PC Amanda Johnstone gave the police report. 
53 recorded crimes with 31 solved and 22 ongoing.  CAPP priority is parking 
around schools 
 
Secretary Report 
Thank you letter received from Prestonpans After School Club 
Funding letter request from Prestonpans Yachting and Sailing Club received 
Funding letter request from Harlawhill Day Centre received 
Funding letter request from Calum Wilson Prestongrange Radio 
Invitation for committee members at the east lothian association of 
community councils 
 
Kevin had informed Zoe that he had someone phone him regarding a planning 
application on the field with the scarecrows opposite the entrance to The 
Royal Musselburgh.  Steven Brown expanded on this saying that a formal 
planning application had not been received but a consultation by consultants 
would be holding an event at the community centre on 7th and 8th April. 
 
 



Treasurer Report 
Local priorities budget: £4307.91 
Administration budget: £1392.95 
It was discussed and agreed to award the following: 
The boating Club with £1000 
Harlawhill Day Centre with £1000 
£2387 would be carried over with our war memorial project.  The War 
Memorial Trust website now is showing our war memorial thanks to the work 
DJ has done with it. 
 
Steven Brown said that the Thomas Alexander statue is also in need of repair 
where we would need to find out about ownership 
 
The online radio proposal was felt that it lacked detail, and had previously 
failed.  The address was in Tranent the same location as Radio Soltire.  We 
needed a lot more detail before a decision could be made. 
 

The Xmas lights report 
Kevin gave an overview of what has been happening.  He explained that we 
have the option of leasing the lights and gave details of estimated costs, and 
ideas of the way forward. 
He said that this would be discussed at the next meeting of the Xmas Lights 
Thursday 13th March 7:30pm all welcome. 
 
AOCB 
Ann Thompson gave us a report on the Boating Club.  The coastal damage with 
the council, has seen the council will look at shoring up the car park, but for a 
new slipway a report supporting this would need to be compiled by the 
boating club. 
 
DJ gave a good report for new community councillors in the East Lothian news 
 
Iain Scott and Ann Thompson were invited as community councillors who were 
welcomed as community councillors, as we really need community councillors. 
 
Graeme said that the Gala has a new committee who are bringing back the 
flags like the bunting on the gala.  Gala day will kick off a week of events, which 
is a reverse in what has happened in the past.  Gala day will be Saturday 21st 
June. 

Meeting closed 20:25 


